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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:           11   
DATE: 

February 21, 2002
PROPOSED MOTION  2002-0080
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
Subject: A MOTION authorizing the proceeds of the auction of sheriff's office rifles and shotguns to be apportioned to the King County sheriff's office for purchasing lock boxes.
Summary: This proposed motion would allow the sheriff to use the proceeds of auctioned firearms to purchase firearm lock boxes for deputy’s home use to secure their county issued weapons.
The King County Sheriff’s Office, as part of its law enforcement activities, confiscates firearms either used in the commission of crimes or as part of other investigations. State law—RCW 9.41.098—regulates the disposition of firearms confiscated by law enforcement agencies.  This statute requires that law enforcement agencies inventory confiscated weapons and categorize weapons into certain broad categories.  Notably, the statute requires that agencies identify weapons that are “illegal for any person to possess,” those that can be retained for the agency’s own use, and those weapons that can be traded or auctioned.  The local legislative body is responsible for determining the manner of disposal of confiscated weapons through ordinance.  King County enacted Ordinance 10767 in 1993 to implement the provisions of this statute.  This ordinance defines when the Sheriff must destroy weapons, when they can be retained for the Sheriff’s use, and when weapons can be traded or auctioned.

County code--K.C.C. 2.16.062--authorizes the sheriff’s office to auction or arrange for the auction of rifles and shotguns.  According to information from the sheriff’s office, the sheriff plans on an auction of its current “inventory” of weapons, expecting to receive approximately $35,000 to $40,000.  In the past, proceeds from these types of auctions were used to defray the cost of procuring new sidearms for deputies.  This motion would allow the sheriff to use the funds from its future auction to provide gun lock boxes to each deputy to secure their county-provided firearm when not in use at home.  This is a program that would allow deputies to secure their weapons at no cost to the officer.  
ATTENDING:
Captain Dave Maehren, King County Sheriff’s Office
Kyle Aiken, Legal Advisor, King County Sheriff’s Office
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